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Issue 38 2021 - 2022 

Summer Reading Challenge 

Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 15th July 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Summer Reading Challenge - Gadgeteers 

In next week’s assemblies 

we have Elspeth Jackson 
coming in to talk about 
the summer reading     
challenge.  It’s really      
important that all children 
read over the summer 
and this is a great way of     
promoting a love of    
reading.  Here is a       
community poster from 
East Cowes Library. 

Sun Safety 

Please ensure your      
children come to school 
with a hat, a water bottle 
and sun screen on.   

The children can come to 

school either in their  

summer uniform or their 

PE kit, whichever keeps 

them cooler.  PE kits must 

be shorts and T-shirts not 

jogging 

bottoms 

and sweat 

shirts. 
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Out & About 

On Wednesday morning the 5RA Out and About team visited the Planetarium at Fort Victoria. The 
children were given an informative talk by astronomer, Paul England. They learnt about the Earth’s 
tilt and why we have months and seasons, as well as discussing the phases of the moon and the link 
to tides. The children asked some fantastic questions and were keen to show off their knowledge on 
Space. They then watched some shows in the Planetarium dome about Tim Peake’s mission on the 
International Space Station and learnt more about each planet within our Solar System.  
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

This term Year 4 have been learning about Queen Victoria’s influence on the Island. The 4AH Out and 
About group met Mrs Burdett from the East Cowes Heritage Centre on Wednesday afternoon to 
learn more about East Cowes during Victoria’s reign. Mrs Burdett walked with the group down to the 
Heritage Centre (on Clarence Road) explaining the changes 

to the area; how it would 
have looked in Victorian 
times, the buildings,            
industries and jobs that    
people would have had. The 
children were really           
interested in finding out 
about details in the censuses 
especially regarding the jobs 

children had and details of families.   
The East Cowes Heritage Centre is open Monday - Saturday, 10am-1pm.  
It's well worth a visit during the Summer holiday or one weekend. The Heritage Centre is a great 

place to learn more about the history of East Cowes or 
maybe look 
through census 
details to          
research more 
about who lived 
in your house in 
the past.  
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Out and About next week… 
 
Please ensure your child wears suitable play clothes (Shorts and T-shirt, no cropped tops) and a sun 
hat. Children need to have suncream applied before the school day and bring a water bottle.  
We will take water to refill, parasols/ gazebo to provide shade (where possible) and opportunities to 
cool down.  
 
Tuesday 19th July am - RSJ  
Beach (Please bring a towel and spare outfit in a named bag) 
Ellis, Amelia-Lily, Joe, Marleigh-Rose, Macie, Ava, Harry, Edward, Arlo, Amelia, Logan, Clay, Kaiya and 
Isabelle. 
 
Tuesday 19th July pm - 6LR  
Beach sports and games 
Blayze, Kayla, Summer, Ashton, Alfie, Finn, Logan, Kai, Jaiden, Lily-Mae, Summer S, Matthew, James, 
George and Tony.  
 
Wednesday 20th July am - 5PG 
Planetarium show (as technical issues on previous visit) and Fort Victoria  
Jazmine, Jaylen, Malix, Charlie, Jack EJ, Rachel, Olivia-Mai, Emma, Ellie, Maria, Harry and Jamie. 
 
Wednesday 20th July pm - 4AH 
East Cowes Heritage Centre 
Su, Harrison, Sophie, Max, Mason, Jacob, Vincent, Maya, Zoe, Sarah, Tommy, Amelia, Sadie, Jude and 
Grace. 

What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

Cheese and Tomato 
Pizza with Wedges 

Sausage and Mash 
with Gravy 

Roast Turkey with 
Roast Potatoes and 

Gravy 

Beef Lasagne with a 
Garlic and Herb 
Bread Wedge 

Golden Fish Fingers 
and Chips 

Veggie Bolognese Mild Chickpea and 
Potato Curry 

Quorn Roast with 
Roast Potatoes and 

Gravy 

Veggie Lasagne 
served with a Garlic 

and Herb Bread 
Wedge 

Tomato Veggie 
Burger with Chips 

Carrot Sticks and 
Cucumber Sticks 

Broccoli and Peas Carrots and Cabbage Green Beans and 
Sweetcorn 

Baked Beans and 
Peas 

Flapjack with Fruit 
Slices 

Orange Shortbread 
with Fruit Slices 

Raspberry Yoghurt 
Cake 

Fruity Chocolate 
Brownie 

Vanilla Ice Cream 

Please note that all meals are subject to change due to availability of  produce.  
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QUEENSGATE SPORT ROUNDUP 

 

The mixed Year 3/4 Cricket team took part in the IOW finals at Queensgate this 
week. The team had earned their place having beaten Wootton and Haylands in 
earlier rounds. 

One school was unable to attend the finals so Queensgate had to play Dover Park twice; the team 
beat Dover Park both times - by 29 runs and 36 runs. 

In the semi-final, the team played Nettlestone; Nettlestone batted first and scored 234-1 – some   
super bowling and fielding helped keep this low. In reply, Queensgate hit out from the start and   
ended on 257-1 – everyone contributing well. 

The final was against Gurnard; Gurnard batted first and scored 237-1 – again some good bowling and 
fielding was displayed by the Queensgate team. In reply, the team scored quickly but had a wobble 
near the end.  However, good batting ensured a final score of 246-2 and a 9 run win. 

This was the first time Queensgate has won this competition so very well done to the team. 

Beach Cricket Success 

The Under 11 Cricket Team entered the Beach Cricket tournament at Appley Sands.  They played 
Broadlea in the first game and won quite easily by taking lots of wickets - this meant that when they 
started batting with their 200 allotted runs, they were already 14 runs ahead.  Some great batting 
added to this score and only a couple of wicket losses meant that Queensgate were the winners. 

Next to face the team were Dover Park.  It was a similar game and outcome to the first game with 
great bowling and fielding restricting Dover Park to a low total.  Some excellent batting ensured that 
victory was secured.  This meant that the team was through to the final, where we came up against 
Holy Cross.  Queensgate were put into bat first, and scored a respectable amount, Holy Cross chased 
this total hard, and only some great bowling restricted them.  This was a much closer game than the 
previous two and the margin of victory was only 15 runs.  Massive congratulations on this victory as 
it’s the first time that Queensgate have won this tournament (very fitting for Mr Giles’ retirement!) 
He certainly looks happy about it in this picture! 
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Year 6 Sea Safety 

We were invited to Ryde Beach to work with the life guards.  The lifeguards talked to us on arrival.  
We then got into wetsuits.  The first activity was to hold up some letters which spelt SAFE - this was 
an acronym for Spot the danger, Advise - read the signs, swim where there are lifeguards, Friends 
and Family - swim with other people, Emergency - call for help.  We then went down to the beach 
with floats.  We practised lying down in a starfish shape - this would help acclimatise the body in the 
water.  Then we made a Curled up shape with our bodies, this was for warmth.  Finally, we had to get 
in a group huddle to keep warm; people facing the sea had to shout wave when they saw one, the 
people facing the beach had to look for people to get their attention, then organise the huddle to 
shout altogether.  We then went into the water to practise the drills.  It was a really fun day and 
learnt lots of life saving skills.  By Jaiden D 6LR 
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Message from the Mental Health Support Team 

The Mental Health Support Team (MHST) will be working in your school from September.  We are a 
newly established service in the treatment of mild to moderate mental health conditions.  The MHST 
on the Isle of Wight is a multi-agency collaborative formed of the IW Youth Trust, Barnardo’s and the 
IW NHS Trust.   

Our work will involve working with your school to establish a “Whole school approach,” to improving 
mental health.  We will also be working directly with parents in groups on how to manage their 
child’s anxiety or challenging behaviour.   If you feel you or your child would benefit, then please ask 
Mrs Jeffers to refer them to our service.  If you have any questions about our service, then please 
contact our email address; iownt.mhst@nhs.net  

We look forward to working with you. 

 

Queensgate at the Mardi Gras, Ryde 

On Saturday, 22nd June Queensgate children took part in the Mardi Gras. Our section was greener 
transport/active travel and we were very lucky to be asked to represent the Tour Of Britain cycle 
race, which will be on the Island on the 11th September. The children all got to wear special race  
jerseys. We were accompanied by Dan Stirrup with his E-Cargo delivery bike, which was great for  
carrying our bottles and our music! We all had great fun dancing around Ryde and we even met     
Kay Marriott, the High Sheriff of the Isle of Wight. A huge well done to all of you. 
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Family Support - Mrs Jeffers 

 

Below is a list of places children can eat for FREE or at a discounted rate over the holidays. Many of 
which we can access on the Island.  

Locally, we also have East Cowes Food Pantry and for anyone struggling financially I can email      
foodbank vouchers which can be used in any of the local foodbanks at no cost.  

For further financial support and guidance please visit www.islehelp.me 

Outstanding School Library Books 

Mrs Webb kindly requests that all school library books are returned before the end of term.  
Please check at home for books on bookshelves, under beds, in cupboards etc! 

Many thanks. 
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Showcase – Open Evening 

It was really good to see so many of you at the showcase evening.  Thank you for your positivity and 
great comments about the school.  100% positive!   

 

Summer Fair 

Please come and join us tomorrow Saturday 16th July between 11am and 3 pm for the Queensgate 
Summer Fair.  There will be many stalls including our Year 6 children running their own enterprise 
stalls.  There will be games, crafts, face painting, soak the teacher, bouncy castle, bar, BBQ and much 
more.  Tokens can be purchased on the day using cash or card.   Come along and join the fun!    

 

Year 1 Trip 

Year 1 will be going to Puckpool Park and Appley Beach on Monday.  Please make sure they have had 
sun screen put on before school and have hats and water with them.  The children will be having rest 
breaks in the shade and there is an opportunity to refill their water bottles at the café.    

 

Sports Days 

We will be making a decision regarding sports days on Monday for KS2 and on Tuesday for KS1.  As 
things stand sports days are on Tuesday 19th July for Key Stage 2 and Wednesday 20th July for Key 
Stage 1 children.  They will start at 9:15 am.  On the sports days all children should be in their PE kits 
with a logoed T-shirt.  Long hair needs to be tied back.   

 

Thursday’s Child 

Some of the children in Year 4 and Year 5 have been putting together a show in their own time      
outside of the school day.  This is called Thursday’s Child and will be performed on Wednesday 20th 
July at 5pm.  The show lasts about an hour and a half.  All proceeds will be going to Unicef.  This show 
will be repeated on Thursday 21st July for some members of the school.   

 

Year 6 Water Fight and BBQ 

On Thursday 21st July Year 6 will be having a water fight and bbq.  Please ensure they have a spare set 
of clothes with them.   

 

Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly 

Year 6 will be running assembly on Friday 22nd July at 1:15pm.  Two visitors per child can join us in 
assembly.  Year 6 will tell us about some of their learning over the last year.  Once they have done 
this we will head outside for a clapping corridor.  I think this will be at about 2 pm.  The children will 
come down the clapping corridor and receive their leaver’s gift.  Year 6 will be free to leave straight 
after this and you will be able to pick up younger siblings then if you would like to as well.     

 

Staffing News 

Next week we say good-bye to Mr Giles and Mrs Lloyd.  Miss Jenkins will be getting married over the 

summer and will return to Queensgate in September as Mrs Dye. 

Best wishes, 

 
 

Samantha Sillito  

 Headteacher  

Whole school attendance 93.84%. 

Remember that good attendance will help your 
child to succeed at school.   

                                                          

This week 5RA achieved 98.81% attendance!      
Well done. 

Thank you for your support.                                
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UPCOMING PRINCIPAL AUDITIONS  

FOR BUGSY MALONE  

We're inviting new students to join us this      
weekend and audition for roles in our autumn 
production of Bugsy Malone. This is an               
opportunity for performers ages 7-16 years old. If 
they would be like to find out more, interested 
parties can email us at                                              
info@curtaincallcreative.co.uk and we'll be happy 
to help. 

 Auditions taking place this Saturday.  

THEATRICAL SUMMER WORKSHOP -  

23-28 AUGUST 2022 

The Island Savoyards are running their annual 
summer workshop at the end of August, 
putting together a performance of 'Footloose 
The Musical' in under a week, at Shanklin    
Theatre. This is a great chance for performers 
aged 7-18 to get on stage and finish their    
summer with a bang. Working with industry 
professionals, students will have a great time 
piecing together this toe-tapping, high energy 
musical comedy!  

 

To find out more or to register, please email 
savoyardsworkshops@yahoo.com 

 

mailto:info@curtaincallcreative.co.uk
mailto:savoyardsworkshops@yahoo.com
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COVID-19 cases are on the rise again nationally and across the Island, due to newer Omicron variants 
and more socialising. We must all continue to help minimise transmission. This is especially true for 
those staff working with vulnerable individuals and colleagues. That means continuing the safe be-
haviours we all know, and following the advice on the NHS website.  

 
Whether at work or spending time with family and friends we can all take simple precautions that 
help stop the spread of COVID-19: 

 

 wash your hands regularly, for 20 seconds at a time, or use hand sanitiser; 

 try to meet outdoors if possible; 

 keep indoor spaces well ventilated; 

 wear a mask in busy indoor settings; 

 stay at home if you’re feeling unwell, don't go to work if possible; 

get vaccinated. It’s not too late to get your first, second or booster dose.  

https://smex-ctp.trendmicro.com:443/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.nhs.uk%2fconditions%2fcoronavirus%2dcovid%2d19%2fhow%2dto%2davoid%2dcatching%2dand%2dspreading%2dcoronavirus%2dcovid%2d19%2f&umid=03a20865-b8a8-458c-b11f-dc90390976af&auth=437a02
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Click here for more information 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/socialcareandhealth/childrenandfamilies/connectforcommunities/supportforfamilies/housing-support/housing-support-iow
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Newport Roman Villa - Free Entry 

We have a free entry day at Newport Roman Vil-
la on Saturday 16 July to celebrate the Festival of 
Archaeology. 

 

No booking is required just drop in between 
10.30am – 2.30pm. For families there will be a 
photo trail, a sand pit excavation and hands on 
activities. 

 

Bring along any archaeological finds to be       
identified by the local Finds Liaison Officer – and 
view some of the incredible archaeological finds 
found on the Isle of Wight.  

 

Newport Roman Villa, Cypress Road, Newport, 
PO301HA. 01983 529720. 

                                  
musums@iow.gov.uk                                                  
www.iwight.com/museums  

mailto:museums@iow.gov.uk
http://www.iwight.com/museums
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